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Dear Ms. Weblb: o
o

The Board of Trade Clearing Corporation (the "Clearing Corporationyfs w"rﬁing this
letter to respond to the request of the Commodity Futures Trading Cornmission (the
"Commission” for comments regarding the application of Regulation 1.59 1o non-
oald advisors and paid consultants which was published for comment on
December 28, 1999 in Volume 64 of the Federal Register at pages 72,587 - 72,590

(the "Request").

The Clearing Corporation performs clearing and settlement functions for
approximately 100 members for futures and options frades executed on or fhrough
the facilities of the Chicago Board of Trade and dffiiated exchanges ("CBOT"). The
Clearing Corporation's primary responsipility is to ensure the financial infegrity of all
futures and options contracts fraded on the CBOT. Such trades represent
approximately one-haif of all futures and options contracts executed on the
markets located in the United States. The Clearing Corporation has been
guaranteeing the financial integrity of these futures markets for over 74 years. It s
the only clearinghouse in the world with both an "AAA" rafing from Standard &
Poors Corporation and $100 million in default insurance.

The Clearing Corporation appreciates the opportunity to respond fo the
Commission’s Request for public comment regarding the application of Regulation
1.59 to non-paid advisors and paid consultants, which currently deems all such
persons 1o be “employees” of the Clearing Corporation. The Clearing Corporation
frequently engages consultants, especially in the field of information fechnology.
As the Commission suggested in the Reguest, such consultants offen have no
access to material, non-public information. The Clearing Corporation believes that
NO purpose is served by requiring such persons to adhere to the compiex policies
that apply to its regular employees pursuant to Regulation 1.59. Accordingly, the
Clearing Corporation believes that the Commission should amend Regulafion 1.59
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to provide that if non-paid advisors and paid consultants lack access to material,
non-public information or their access to and use of such information is subject to
a written confidentiality agreement. they should not be deemed to be
“employees” within the meaning of Regulation 1.59. The Clearing Corporation is
further concemed by the characterization of such persons ¢s “employees”, alpeilt
for limited purposes. The Clearing Corporation, in its written agreements wifh
consultants, fakes great care 1o ensure that such persons may nof be deemed tO
be “employees” for any purposes. We believe that the Commission’s
characterization of consultants as “employees” under Regulation 1.59 undermines
this effort,

The Clearing Corporation appreciates ihe opporfunity to comment on the
Commission's proposal. If you have any questions with respect fo this matter,
please contact the undersigned or Robert G. Herte!l Jr., Assistant General Counsel,
af 312-786-5743.

Sincerely,

k77w/! cep % 6'!/60‘4,41

*1
Nancy K. Brooks

cc: Dennis A. Dutterer
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